
                             MINUTES OF OCTOBER 8TH MEETING 
 
Call to order: ​​President David Lee Called meeting to order @ 7:05 at 
Shrewsbury Cycles. 
 
Member Introductions: ​​Three members of board and 10 club members 
present. 
 
Reading of September Treasurer's report was given by acting Secretary Bob 
Spony. A motion was made to approve the September minutes and seconded. 
Motion approved.  
 
October Treasurer's report was given by Steve Shell. He also reported that the 
insurance has been approved from 10/15/18 to 10/15/19 and a certificate will 
be sent.​ ​​Steve Surowitz said an insurance form for Dave Anderson was sent 
to the company and he had no problem with them. Motion made to accept the 
Treasurers report for October and accepted. 
 
Committee Reports: 
 
Membership: Dave gave the report that we have at the end of Sept. 331 
members. Membership is open for the next year. 
 
Ride Coordinator: Barbara Bennett asked Steve Surowitz to give a report 
about the Cystic Fibrosis Ride. He said that there were 85 riders and that the 
30 mile riders complained that the ride was very hilly. Barbara said that any 
ride out of Hazlet will be hilly. She said that Al Faragrasso's memorial ride 
will be this Saturday for A & B+ riders. The Frostbite rides will start in 
December. To qualify, riders must ride one day  in 4 out of the 5 weekend 
rides. She said Everett will lead the Saturday rides and Al McCormack will 
lead the Sunday rides.  
 
Holiday Party: Steve Surowitz reported that the date is Saturday 12/1 at the 
Colts Neck Inn. The will be no disc jockey but Christmas music will be 



provided. Cash bar. Price will be determined later althought a small increase 
is recommended.  
 
Harvest Ride: Alan Zwiebel reported that the ride will be this Sunday from 
MJT Park. Cider, donuts, coffee and other treats will be provided after the 
ride. This will be for members only. 
 
Correspondence: ​​There was no mail this month. 
 
Old Business:  
Life Time Members: Don Levy said that 2 nominees have been vetted and 
submitted to the board. They were approved and will be voted on at the 
November meeting.  
 
Bylaw change: Dave read the by law change: It proposes that the general 
meetings be reduced to 5 from 9. After some discussion, a vote was taken to 
put the proposal to the club for a vote at the November meeting. 
 
The Google Group email notification is being worked on and should be ready 
next year.  
 
Nominating Committee: They will send out nominees names for offices two 
weeks before the November elections. Those who wish to run must have their 
names in to the committee 15 days before the elections. David is looking to 
have the meeting at Federici”s Restaurant.  
 
New Business: 
 
No new business, a motion made to adjourn the meeting. Motion passed. 
 
 


